
CHRISTMAS 2019

Dear brothers,

This Christmas of the Year of Vocation of the Pauline Family becomes a favorable occasion to 
revive more intensely the gift of Pauline vocation that we have received, a gift that asks us, among 
other commitments, to work for the promotion of “the glory of God and peace to men” through 
the fastest and most effective means.

As our Founder, Blessed James Alberione said, “peace among men and in men is realized to the 
extent that humanity enters the school of Jesus Master, Way, Truth and Life”, a school that begins 
in the cave of Bethlehem.

By contemplating the baby Jesus in the manger, we can learn from him everything that helps us 
to be communicators of love, hope, joy and peace, fundamental qualities that are to be signs of 
fraternity and communion.

Merry Christmas and a New Year of renewed apostolic zeal!

Fraternally,

Don Valdir José De Castro
Superior General

“Do not be afraid; 
for behold, I proclaim to you 

good news of great joy that will be for all the 
people. For today in the city of David 

a savior has been born 
for you who is Messiah and Lord.”  

(Lc 2,10)
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